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On January 30, the California Air Resources Board held a webinar on a control measure for ocean-going 

vessels at berth. CARB staff discussed suggested changes to the proposed At Berth Regulation based on 

Board direction during the December 5, 2019 Board Hearing and public comments received. A second 

Board hearing regarding this issue will be held April 2020 in Sacramento.  

Part of the control measure is innovative concepts for at berth technologies, with the planned due dates 

for container/reefer/cruise ships set for July 1, 2021 and December 1st, 2021 for all other vessel types. 

The proposed control measure for ocean-going vessels at berth will be submitted to the Office of 

Administrative Law for approval late Summer 2020; upon approval regulation will go into effect on Jan 

1, 2021. The webinar presentation can be found here. More information on shore power regulations can 

be found here: https://ww3.arb.ca.gov/ports/shorepower/shorepower.htm 

ARB Staff for this control measure are:  
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